
 

 

October 29, 2018 

 

Mr. Lowell Beckenhauer 

Beckenhauer Construction Company, Inc. 

1901 Riverside Blvd. 

Norfolk, NE  68701 

 

Dear Lowell,  

 

I am writing to express my sincere appreciation for your team’s fine work on the Clinic renovation at 

Jennie M. Melham Memorial Medical Center.  Because of the expertise, support, and professionalism of 

your team, I was able to come in toward the end of the project as a new CEO to the organization and 

oversee it without concern and with great comfort.    

 

Your team’s communication, attention to detail and focus on quality was extraordinary while 

outperforming on project timeline and budget.  Your project manager and project superintendent were 

clearly customer focused, easy to work with, and assured solid communication throughout the project.   

 

I look forward to our future work together.   

 

Sincerely,  

 
Veronica Schmidt 

President/ CEO 

Jennie M. Melham Memorial Medical Center 

Broken Bow, Nebraska 


